
NORTH STAR 82° 

24/01/ 2024 

In this issue: 

•Head Teacher’s Message 

•Measles outbreak 

•Hands-on Maths lessons 

•Superb basketball skills 

•Smartphone safety tips 

 

Issue number 7. 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Dear Parent / Carer 

In this issue we have information from the National Online Safety Board around the safe use of 

smartphones for young people highlighting safe practices such as geolocation and parental 

controls. Please take the time to read this information to ensure all measures appropriate to 

your child are taken to keep them safe.  

Also, in this issue we have an alert to the recent outbreak of measles in the South West and in 

particular areas of the South West where MMR vaccine rates are low. 

In addition, we celebrate some of the excellent work our children are doing in Maths through 

practical “hands –on” approaches.  

Our school has many young people who are also very enthusiastic and engaged in sporting 

activities, both at break times 

and through formal PE 

sessions. The theme in recent 

weeks has been in the sport of 

basketball, learning and 

practicing new skills in shooting, 

dribbling, passing, tactics and 

sportsmanship. 

Kind regards 

James Wookey 

  



Measles outbreak in the South-West 

There have been recent localised outbreaks of measles centred around the South 
West. There is a risk of further outbreaks in other areas unless urgent action is taken 
to increase Measles, Mumps and Rubella (MMR) vaccination take up in areas with low 
MMR vaccine rates.Measles spreads very easily among those who are unvaccinated, 
especially in nurseries and schools. The best protection against measles for children 
and adults is to get both doses of the MMR vaccine. It is never too late to have these 
vaccinations. 

The NHS has the following advice for parents on measles: 

•       Ask for an urgent GP appointment or get help from NHS 111 if you think your 
child has measles. 



Hands-on maths investigations 

Maths in North Star is full of practical investigations using a range of maths resources in our 
lessons to build our understanding. You will find us using items such as cubes, fraction walls, 
dienes and bead strings to support our maths skills in every topic we learn about.  

In Ash class, they have been learning about measurement and have created some incredible 
structures in their classroom. They started by creating a length and then estimated if it was 
longer than they were—you can see that they were able to measure themselves against their 
estimates to see if they were correct. Well done Ash class! 

In Hazel class, they have been investigating fractions and finding examples they can build 
from around the classroom. Everyone had lots of fun trying to create a unique fraction that no-
body else had found—they used glue sticks, cubes, 3D shapes, coins and even drawings on 
the table to create different representations of fractions! 



Superb basketball skills  

Despite the cold weather in the past few weeks, all classes have been enjoying 

their P.E. lessons this term, with a focus on basketball skills. They have been 

learning the rules of the game and have spent lots of time developing their accu-

racy to throw and catch balls.  

It has also been really important to practice teamwork skills, with lots of time 

spent communicating, both talking and listening, to other players. In addition, 

they have had to show good sportsmanship during basketball games—whether 

they win or not! 

We are also really proud of their ability to persevere through P.E. lessons and 

continue to practice their basketball skills until they see an improvement, remem-

bering that ‘practice makes perfect!’ 




